



Áras Chill Dara,  
Páirc Devoy,  
An Nás,  
Co. Chill Dara.

23 December 2021

**Don Mhéara is gach ball de Cheantar Bardasach An Nás**

A Bhaill Uile,

Tionólfar an chéad cruinniú eile de Cheantar Bardasach An Nás ar 3.30 tráthnóna Dé Máirt, an 11ú Eanáir 2022, **ar Foirne Microsoft**, agus iarrtar ort bheith i láthair.

---

The next meeting of the Naas Municipal District will be held at **3:30 p.m.** on Tuesday, 11 January 2022, **on Microsoft Teams**, and you are invited to attend.

Yours sincerely,

*Josh Hannigan*

Josh Hannigan  
Meetings Administrator



**Clár**  
**Agenda (3:30 p.m.)**

1. Fógra um leasanna airgeadais nó leasanna tairbhúla faoin alt 177 den Acht Rialtais Áitiúil 2001, arna leasú.  
Declaration of pecuniary or beneficial interests under Section 177 of the Local Government Act 2001 as amended.
2. Chun miontuairiscí cruinniú míosúil Ceantar Bardasach an Náis ar an Máirt 14 Nollaig 2021 a faomhadh (ceangailte) agus an tuairisc tuarascáil ar dhul chun cinn a thabhairt faoi ndeara (le leanúint).  
To approve the minutes of the monthly Naas Municipal District meeting held on Tuesday, 14 December 2021 (attached) and to note the progress report (to follow).
3. To receive an update on the municipal district road works.
4. To agree and approve the Naas Municipal District LPT Schedule of Works 2022.

**Bóithre, Iompar agus Sábháilteacht Poiblí**  
**Roads, Transportation and Public Safety (3:45 p.m.)**

**Building and Development Control**

**5. Motion – Councillor Carmel Kelly**

That the council update the members on the progress of the application to Irish Water on the Taking in Charge of Osberstown Court, Sallins ahead of pump station upgrade works commencing.

**Roads**

**6. Motion – Councillors Carmel Kelly, Anne Breen, Colm Kenny, Evie Sammon and Fintan Brett**

That the council initiate the process of reviewing the Parking Byelaws for Naas.



## Kildare County Council

---

### 7. Motion – Councillor Bill Clear

That the council install a pedestrian crossing or raised table uncontrolled crossing across the Sallins Road at the Sycamores Estate, Naas.

### 8. Motion – Councillor Bill Clear

That the council install signage and road markings at the entrance to Dunnes Stores, advising people not to block the footpath with their vehicles, thus forcing people onto the road.

### 9. Motion – Councillor Evie Sammon

That the council write to APCOA asking that a map of all disabled parking spaces in Naas be added to their App.

### 10. Motion – Councillor Fintan Brett

That the council instruct the contractor on the Sallins bypass to erect a traffic merging sign on the slip road exiting the N7 North, towards Sallins.

### 11. Question – Councillor Seamie Moore

Can the council confirm if the Department of Transport, Driver Section, advises them in relation to Learner Driver Teaching Areas and Driver Testing Areas in the Municipal District, as some housing estates in Naas have been unfairly selected for 16 hour daily/365 days per year usage, and is the council aware of any plans for this commercial business function to be technologically upgraded and transferred to Simulators or Simulated Sites ie. at Mondello Car Race Track?

### 12. Question – Councillor Bill Clear

Can the council give an update on the construction of the footpath at the petrol station in Sallins, and will it be constructed as part of the Sallins interim/permanent measures proposed for the town?

### 13. Question – Councillor Colm Kenny

Can the council confirm if they plan to review the sightlines, signage and road markings at the turn on the Woolpack Road L2023 into Punchestown Racecourse



which has become much busier since the onset of Covid vaccination and testing at the site?

**14. Question – Councillor Colm Kenny**

Can the council ensure that when metal gateway or junction marker poles and other street furniture are required to be installed on cycle lanes and footpaths, they do not inhibit active travel and have sufficient illumination and reflection affixed?

**15. Question – Councillor Evie Sammon**

Can the council outline the possible funding streams for Variable Message Signs (VMS) and tactical signs for parking in Naas?

**16. Question – Councillor Evie Sammon**

Can the council confirm if they have received a response from the NTA regarding pedestrian crossings and the Dublin Road Part 8?

**Tithíocht agus Seirbhísí Corporáideach  
Housing and Corporate Services (4:20 p.m.)**

**17. Motion – Councillors Anne Breen and Colm Kenny**

That the council plant a tree on the grounds of Áras Chill Dara to commemorate the handing over of the Naas Army Barracks by the British Army to the Irish Army in May 1922, latterly known as Devoy Barracks and now the current site of Áras Chill Dara, complimenting the commemorative benches installed.

**18. Motion – Councillor Seamie Moore**

That the council provide an up-to-date report to members on advances made or approvals sought from the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage, on Kildare County Councils proposals to construct social and affordable houses at Caragh and Rathasker Roads, Naas, since these housing schemes were 'identified' as 'in progress' in May 2019 and the lands have remained unused for more than 20 years.



**19. Question – Councillor Seamie Moore**

Can the council confirm why the general maintenance and management on common corridor areas /windows/ chimneys/ bin storage area and dog restrictions, ceased to operate in Riverview Apartments, Naas for the past number of years?

**20. Question – Councillor Bill Clear**

Can the council update the members on the status of the houses that the council purchased in *details provided*, Naas and when will they be renovated?

**Pleanáil agus Forbairt Straitéiseach  
Planning and Strategic Development (4:35 p.m.)**

- 21.** To consider and agree the temporary suspension of Pay Parking Byelaws, including Enforcement, in various locations across the municipal district area to facilitate the continued re-opening of businesses subject to S254 licence approval (report to follow)

**Forbairt Gheilleagrach, Pobail agus Cultúrtha  
Economic Community and Cultural Development (4:40 p.m.)**

**22. Motion – Councillor Seamie Moore**

That all Community, Residential and Artistic Groups in this municipal district that apply for Local Government or LPT Grants, be required to submit details on how they promote policies of Integration and Climate Change in their organisations.

**23. Question – Councillor Anne Breen**

Can the council confirm if there are plans to survey the trees in Mountain View with a view to safety?